
CARROLL COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD 
April 24, 2019 

PRESENT: P. NOYES, D. SULLIVAN, D. COPPERSMITH, B. LEPPERT, 
D. BROSENNE, D. ZEPP, J. GREEN, L. STICKLES & B.WETZEL

Notice of this meeting was provided to the public by mailing notice to members of the 
Carroll County Electrical Board and posting notice electronically on the County's website. 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Meeting was called to order at 9:45 a.m. by Chairman Paul Noyes at Carroll County Office 
Building, Permits Conference Room. 

The minutes of March 26, 2019 was emailed to each board member. Mr. Noyes asked the 
board if everyone had read the minutes and had any changes. Mr. Brosenne made a 
motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion and was 
unanimously carried by the Board. 

OLD BUSINESS; 

Mr. Noyes asked if everyone had read the email defining the work "Minor" regarding the 
submission of electrical applications. Mr. Noyes asked if there were any concerns or 
questions. 

Mr. Green asked Mr. Zepp how the comparison of electric work was with the homeowners 
submitting an electrical application without taking the exam opposed to taking the 
electrical exam. Mr. Zepp stated it was better with the examination; those citizens are a 
little more knowledgeable. 

Mr. Brosenne made a motion to approve the definition of "Minor". Mr. Coppersmith 
seconded the motion and was unanimously carried by the Board. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Board received a letter from Mr. Roger Wentz regarding renewing his Carroll County 
Master Electrical license. Mr. Wentz obtained his Carroll County license by examination 
with Carroll County in 2003. Mr. Wentz allowed his Carroll County license to expire on 



June 30, 2017. The by-laws states that a "county electrical license which has been allowed 
to expire for a period of one year or more shall not be reissued until an examination has 
been successfully taken and approval given for the reissuance of the said license". Mr. 
Wentz will need to take the master electrical exam again. A certified letter was sent to Mr. 
Wentz on February 25, 2019. 

EXAM: 

The meeting was reconvened at 1:00 P.M. to grade the Master Electrical Exam. The Board 
graded the exam. The required score to pass the exam is 70%. None of the applicants 
passed the Master's Exam. Their scores are as follows: 

Shane Case scored 48% 
Bradley Faddis scored 63 % 
Jason Harris scored 56% 
Mohammad Islam scored 31 % 
Salvatore Marrciano scored 63% 
Welthie Stultz scored 59% 
Julio Trujillo scored 53% 
Donald Vaughn, Jr. scored 43% 

The next meeting will held on Wednesday, August 21, 2019, at Carroll County Office 
Building to select questions for the next electrical licensing exam #95, which will be given 
on Wednesday, October 23, 2019. Mr. Brosenne made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion and was unanimously carried by the Board. 
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